The Leroy Township Trustees met in regular session on November 2, 2014, at 7 pm, at the Leroy Township Hall.

Present were: Chuck Klco, Heather Shelton, and Sharon Rodgers. Rich VanPelt was ill.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

No Correspondence.

Zoning: Myron reported 14 calls since the last meeting and one permit issued. Next Tuesday there will be a zoning meeting for consideration of Allega's permit.

Mr. Osborne has not moved his sign at Vrooman and I-90 yet.

Myron attended a meeting with area zoning inspectors on October 28th. It was an informal discussion.

Charlie asked Myron to check on the open basement in Piney Hollow Sub. Division. He feels the plywood is probably rotted by now, and is a safety hazard.

Fire Dept. The Chief reported 8 calls since the last meeting, year to date 418. The pickup is getting painted before winter. He is still working on shift coverage. Next Year he would like to look at adding another fulltime person. This would mean having to adjust the current scheduling to fit the budget. Chief has two new people he would like to put on as probationary members, Ray Padvano, who is a medic from Mentor on the Lake and Aaron Heyduk who is an EMT and part-time employee for Tri-County Ambulance. The men are working on clearing up the area by the concrete pad. They were able to move the shed today. It was only moved out of the way, it is not in its permanent location. They are getting the area ready for the new storage building. The squad cots are in. They are waiting for Burgess Ambulance to install the hardware for them.

Road Dept. The men have been doing some ditching, road mowing and getting trucks ready for the winter.

Chuck said the owner of the BP station has complained about the trees along RT 90 heading east, which are blocking driver's view of his sign.

I-90 is supposed to be completed by Thanksgiving.

Cemeteries: Cleaning up, all pots and planters have to be removed. There was one plot sold and two burials. The Cemeteries are plowed after all of our roads are plowed.

Parks: Heather reported the Trick or Trunking went well. They had a good turnout. On Sunday, December 7th, at 7 pm, will be the Christmas tree lighting with the arrival of Santa in the community room.

Regarding the South Meeting Hall, Heather has met with two new people for quotes on painting the back side of the building.

New Business: Chuck made a motion to hire Raymond Padvano, and Arron Heyduk as probationary firefighters, Heather seconded the motion, all were in favor.

Chuck reported the Lake County Engineer's office is working on obtaining a temporary bridge to replace the closed Vrooman Rd. Bridge. It has to be Large enough to hold big trucks during the construction of the new high level bridge. It will then be removed. The Engineer's office will be closing the top of Vrooman Rd. hill and will not be plowing it. We will also be closing the top of Seeley Rd. Hill. We will plow only to the last house on Seeley. A letter was passed out to all the homes on Seeley Rd. advising

them of the closure. There will be an area wide enough for the fire dept. jeep or Ranger to fit through should they need to go down to the park. The Engineer's office will be putting up concrete barriers for us.

The Trustees are working with the county engineer's office, and Metro Parks, to abandon Seeley Rd., from the hill to Vrooman Rd. as well as Hell's Hollow portion of Leroy Center which has been closed for a long time.

Richard VanPelt, Chairman	Sharon E. Rodgers, Fiscal Officer
There being no further business, Chuck made a motion to adjo	ourn 2 - by neather, meeting adjourned
There being no further business, Chuck made a motion to adjo	ourn 2 nd by Heather, meeting adjourned
The Zoning Commission will meet next Monday at 7 pm.	
Next meeting will be Monday, November 17 th at 7 pm.	
Audience: Nothing	
Old Business: None	